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1

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election

Is this even a question??  Of course it is imperative at this time to send mail-in ballots to 
EVERY registered voter, as well as registration material to those who are eligible but not 
yet registered.  

2

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election Eric Sanchez Bay Point

Hello my name is Eric Sanchez and I would like the county to know that our residents at 
84 Enes Ave, Bay Point, CA are in favor of making voting as easy and safe as possible 
for all residents in Contra Costa County, this could be aided in the vote by mail ballots 
with additional drop off stations.

3

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election Bakari Kafele Richmond

Obviously the next election should be 100% by mail.  It would be less expensive, more 
convenient, increase voter turnout, allow greater enfranchisement - oh, and reduce the 
unnecessary spread of corona virus.
I'll miss working as a poll worker once every four years, but when the vote by mail turns 
out to work better than the traditional method, maybe it will be time to consider making it 
permanent...

4

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election April Lewis Oakley 

I absolutely OPPOSE the supervisors agenda to move to vote by mail only for the 2020 
Presidential Election. we as a community are quite dapple if seeing to our own welfare. 
You are trampling on our constitutional rights and that can not be tolerated! Let those 
who choose to vote in person make that decision for themselves PERIOD! 

5

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election Leslie May Antioch

PLEASE vote 'YES' on mail-in ballots. I will actually leave my house, puck up ballots from 
seniors like me, drive to Martinez and deposit the ballots at the cointy office!
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6

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election

Shannon Jean Lafayette

The right to vote in person is one of the most important of our constitutional rights. The 
vote by mail option is wonderful for people that cannot get to a polling place in person, 
but it should not be mandatory and I do not believe it is legal for it to be mandatory.

Vote by mail is often coupled with "ballot harvesting" that is a tremendous opportunity for 
fraudulent actions by either party.

Regarding the impact of Covid-19 on voting - if you can go to the grocery store, you can 
go to a polling place. If citizens are concerned about exposure, they should have the 
CHOICE to mail in their vote.

We do not need the board of supervisors to make this decision for us. We are all adults 
and we will fight for our rights.

7

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election

Andres Soto Richmond

Yes. COVID 19 may be with us for years. Elections need to move to mail only and we 
need to prepare now.
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8

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election Renee Jean Lafayette

I have lived in Contra Costa County for 47 of my 51 years. This email is in response to 
the announcement that the Board is considering forcing it's citizens to lose the 
constitutional right to vote in person on election day.  My primary business is online sales 
and I can assure you that the United States Postal Service is far from reliable.  I have 
grave concerns that many ballots will not arrive safely on time or at all.  In addition 
because so many things can change weeks prior to election day I prefer to vote in 
person on that day. A perfect example is all the people who voted in the Primaries only to 
find out their candidate dropped out and their vote no longer counted.  There is far less 
control went left to the mail system and high potential for fraud or voter manipulation with 
no checks and balances of having other staff around when collecting votes.  Who's to 

 say a mail carrier would not interfere with the collection and delivery of the ballots?
 
I don't understand how you can make a decision about a potential spread of COVID-19 6 
months from now.  I don't understand why it's considered essential to go to the grocery 
store or work in some cases but not to vote in person for the President of the United 
States.  This is the most important day of every four years and to leave it to an unreliable 

 system with little to no checks and balances on how to protect those ballots?
 If you are to pass this it is an appalling and a gross overreach of Government. 

9

D.4 Consider Res. 
2020/116 regarding an all-
mail ballot election for the 
November 3, 2020 election Juliette Cote Walnut Creek

I have voted in person for every single election since I was 18. I am now 55. If I can 
safely go to the grocery store and hardware store, I should be able to safely go and 
vote!!!  Do not take this RIGHT away from me.  Women fought for this RIGHT.  You are 
completely out of line with this.  The public is getting increasingly agitated with our 
government’s increasing infringement on our rights during this health crisis. We are 
doing our part.  Don’t punish us further as if we are all children and can’t put on a mask 
and clean our hands to go vote!!  
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